Mayor’s Report
For
December 5, 2016 Assembly Meeting

Seeking Letters of Interest: The Borough is seeking letters of interest
from Petersburg residents wiling to serve on the following
Boards/Commissions until the October 2017 Municipal Election:

School Board ~ 1 vacant seat
Hospital Board - 2 vacant seats
Planning Commission — 1 vacant seat

In addition, there is 1 vacant seat on the Historic Preservation Commission
serving as a representative of the Planning Commission. The appointee will
serve untii December 31, 2016.

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to
dthompson@petersburgak.gov, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK
99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office at 15 N, Twelfth
Street.

Appointment of One Voting Member and One Alternate Member to
Serve on the Southeast Alaska Power Agency Board: Mayor Jensen,
with Assembly approval, will appoint one voting member and one alternate
member to the SEAPA Board for 2017. Letters of interest have been
submitted by John Jensen, Mark Jensen, and Cindi Lagoudakis.

Remote Salmon Release Site in Thomas Bay: The Regional Planning
Team met [ast week and recommended the Commissioner of Fish & Game
approve Northern Southeast Regional Aquaculture Association’s (NSRAA)
proposal to place salmon rearing net pens in Thomas Bay to provide a
remote release site for Chum salmon. In November of 2015 the Assembly
sent a letter of support for the project to NSRAA General Manager Steve
Reifenstuhl. Mayor Jensen would like to send a new letter of support for
this project to the Commissioner of Fish & Game with Assembly approval.



